
 

Staplehurst School Newsletter  -
No.38- Summer Term 



News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents 

Here we are with only four days, yes four school days left before the end of the academic year. 

There is still so much happening, and we will squeeze every moment out of every day. This has been 

a wonderful week; we have all coped admirably in the summer weather and had lots to celebrate! 

Due to the predicted weather on Monday and Tuesday, we have put measures in place and are 

considering if planned trips will go ahead. You will be informed by the end of today if we feel it is 
necessary to cancel. 

 Year 6 Performance 

It was an absolute pleasure to see our year 6 children performing Grease this week to parents and 

the whole school. They have thoroughly enjoyed the experience and relished the opportunity to be 

on stage. Thank you to everyone who attended and of course the wonderful year 6 teachers for 
supporting our children to be so successful. 

 Celebration of Learning Afternoon 

Thank you to all parents who were able to attend Wednesday's celebration of learning and collect 

your child's end of year reports; if you have any queries or feedback, please do this via the year 

group email. Next week children will be able to take their books home, except for year 5, as we store 
those until 11+ appeals have been completed. 

  The Final Week 



 We look forward to welcoming you to the end of year celebration assemblies for every year group; 

this is an important opportunity for us to reflect on such a successful year of learning and to 

recognise the achievements of all our children. 

  

We break up on Thursday 21st July at 3.15pm. 

  

Have a lovely weekend 

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team 

Hot Weather Warning 

As you will have heard in the news, temperatures are set to soar next week, in particular on Monday 
and Tuesday. 

There are no plans to close school or to shut early on either of these days. To make sure the children 

and staff are as comfortable as possible we 

have made sure that the windows and doors are open in the classroom, that there is access to a fan 
and that there is access to drinking water. 

Please ensure that your child is sent to school with the following: 

  

• A refillable named water bottle 

• A hat 

• Summer uniform 

• Please make sure sun cream is applied before school 

  

We will not encourage any vigorous games and the children will be encouraged to play in the shade 
where possible. 



Pride Certificates 15th July 2022 

 



EYFS 

 

We have had another busy week in EYFS with something new each day!  On Tuesday we joined the 

rest of the school to watch the Year 6 production of Grease, which we all enjoyed.  In recent weeks, 

as part of our preparation for Year 1, we have begun to join other year group assemblies and the 
children have really impressed staff with how well they can sit and listen as part of a large group.   

On Wednesday we welcomed our parents into the classroom to share our learning.  The children 

enjoyed looking back on how much progress they have made since starting school.  We are looking 

forward to celebrating our learning with our parents on Monday at our celebration assembly.   

The highlight of our week was the samba drumming workshop.  Our drumming teacher from 'the 

Beat Goes On' took us on a journey to Brazil to join the carnival as the samba band!  We learnt to 

play various drums along to a samba beat, ending with a samba parade around the hall.  Thank you 

to the PTA for funding the workshop, it was thoroughly enjoyed by the children.   



 

 

 

 



 

 



Year 1 

 

Year 1 have had an exciting week this week. The children finished their history essays and the 
teachers have been amazed at their learning of ‘How have holidays to the seaside changed?’  

We also had a fantastic opportunity to watch Year 6 perform Grease which we loved.  

The highlight of our week has been our Samba Drum workshop where Fred from Beat goes on took 

us on an imaginary trip to Brazil, where the children learnt how to beat a variety of drums using the 
Samba beat. We even went on a parade with our drum, as if we were at a carnival in Rio! 



 



 



 

 



Year 2 

 

This week Year 2 have enjoyed a D.T day. For this, they created their sensational fruit salads. They 

used their designs to choose which fruits they would use and applied the skills they had learnt for 

preparing them. These included grating, slicing, coring, peeling and chopping. Year 2 also learnt the 

importance of good hygiene when preparing food. The end results were delicious! In addition to 

making their fruit salads, they thought carefully about what their product packaging might look like. 

They thought of exciting adjectives to tempt customers to eat their product as well as exploring the 
nutritional value in existing products.  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



Year 3  

 

This week in Maths, year 3 have been learning all about weighing mass and using scales to see if an 

object is heavier or lighter than another object. We made predictions whether an item would be 
heaver or lighter than 1kg and then tested it using scales and a 1kg weight.  

 



Year 4  

 

Year 4 practised their throwing and catching skills in the shade this week. They worked as a team to 

get the ball around the circle using underarm and overarm throws they have learnt throughout the 

year. As it was so hot, they also spent some time completing a meditation exercise at the end of the 
session.  

 



 

 

 



Year 5  

 

Year 5 have been writing and editing their geography essays this week, to answer the term's 

question: What impact do mountains, volcanoes and earthquakes have on human life? The children 

pulled on the knowledge that they had gathered over the weekly lessons, considering the positives 

and negatives and advantages and disadvantages of living in areas affected by mountains, volcanoes 

and earthquakes. Well done to Year 5 for finishing their last essay of the year! 



 

 



 

 

Year 6 

This week Year 6 put on an ‘electrifying’ performance of Grease! We are immensely proud of the 

children for working as a team to put on such a spectacular show. It was fantastic to see them 



performing on stage, and taking on a roles within the technician team, and we would like to thank 
them for making the performances such a success! They brought joy to every audience!   

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Cast List:  



 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 

 

Wow what a year of extra-curricular clubs we have had! Our children have been offered a huge 

variety of extra-curricular clubs and the attendance has been brilliant. I am sure you will join me in 

saying thank you to all our staff members and external providers who have volunteered to plan and 
deliver these clubs throughout the year.   

There are no clubs in the final week of term. 

Next year, we hope to offer even more, watch out in September for our new offer!  

Many thanks, 

Mr. Smith 



CASK awareness day is this Friday 15th July Ready to fundraise? - 

CASK Research Foundation 

 

Follow us on Twitter  https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 

https://caskresearch.org/ready-to-fundraise/
https://caskresearch.org/ready-to-fundraise/
https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch

